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MINUTES of the meeting of the Golf Committee held at The View at Seaford Head, Southdown Road, Seaford, BN25 4JS on Tuesday 8 December 2015 at 7.00pm.
Present:

Councillor S Adeniji (Chairman)
Councillors M Brown, L Freeman, O Honeyman, L Worcester. 
Mr James Corrigan, Town Clerk – Seaford Town Council
Mr Fraser Morley – Golf Professional

Mr Richard Andrews and Mr Alan Miller – Seaford Head Golf Club

Miss Rachel Beard, Administration Assistant (Facilities) - Seaford Town Council (Minutes)
4 members of the public.
G15/12/15
Apologies for Absence and Declaration of Substitute Members

Apologies were received from Councillors C Campbell, A Latham, A McLean and R Chambers (apologies were received but not reported at the meeting) and N Stephens of Seaford Town Council. 
G16/12/15
Disclosure of Interests

No declarations were made of discloseable pecuniary interests or interests other than pecuniary interests as defined under the Seaford Town Council Code of Conduct and the Localism Act 2011, in relation to matters on the agenda.

G17/12/15
Public Participation
Mr Sparks

Raised his concerns about the recent lighting added to the Golf Clubhouse



car park.
Town Clerk
Explained that there was no light spillage recorded expanding further than the car park. It was also stated that the light directly outside the front is to be re- located as to not cause any light pollution for residents. Solar options for lighting will be looked into.  Training will also be given to all staff in relation to the operation of the lights. 
                

G18/12/15
Golf Professional’s Report

Members consider report 118/15.

G18.1
It was RESOLVED to APPROVE limiting membership numbers to 400 members (not including juniors) and report back to this committee in 6 months time.
G18.2
It was RESOLVED to AGREE the membership fees for new members as per section 1.2 of report 118/15 and for a 5% increase on last years prices for existing members, as per section 1.2 of report 118/15. 
G19/12/15
Head Greenkeeper’s Report
Members considered report 117/15.

The information in report 117/15 was NOTED. 

It was requested that it was minuted that the Golf Committee give their thanks and gratitude to Simon Lambert who has shown great service to Seaford Town Council and the Golf Course.

G20/12/15
Golf Budget; Golf Course and The View at Seaford Head
Members considered report 119/15.
                        G20.1
The projected financial performance of the Golf Committee for this financial year was NOTED.

G20.2
It was RESOLVED to RECOMMEND adoption of the 2016/17 Golf Budget as presented to the full Council. 
G21/12/15
Town Clerk’s Report


Members considered report 120/15.


The information in report 120/15 was NOTED.
The meeting closed at 8.19pm.
Councillor Sam Adeniji
Chairman
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